A New Biology Curriculum

RECOMMENDATION #1
Given the profound changes in the nature of biology and how biological research is performed and communicated, each institution of higher education should reexamine its current courses and teaching approaches (as described in this report) to see if they meet the needs of today’s undergraduate biology students. Those selecting the new approaches should consider the importance of building a strong foundation in mathematics, physical, and information sciences to prepare students for research that is increasingly interdisciplinary in character. The implementation of new approaches should be accompanied by a parallel process of assessment, to verify that progress is being made toward the institutional goal of student learning.
This chapter presents ideas for ways to enhance undergraduate education in biology. However, the committee recognizes that the specific examples described here are only a subset of the many possible ways to increase interdisciplinary learning. The list of concepts that follow are lengthy. There is no way to incorporate all of this material into one or even several courses. The lists are presented as concepts that would be helpful to future biomedical researchers, if they were introduced at some point during a four-year undergraduate program. Many but not all would be helpful to other biology students who are focusing their studies on areas of life sciences such as population biology, plant biology, or cognitive science. These non-biomedical biologists would benefit from the increased attention to

